
PERMANENT MISSION 

OF SOUTH AFRICA 

TO THE UNITED NATIONS 

            

    

12 May 2023 

 

Excellency, 

 

We are writing to you in our capacity as the co-facilitators appointed by the President of the General 

Assembly to consult with Member States on the preparatory process for the High-level Dialogue on 

Financing for Development of the General Assembly, which will take place on 20 September 2023. 

 

We would like to thank delegations for participating actively and sharing their views on the scope, 

format and programme of the High-level Dialogue during the consultations held on 1 May 2023. Based on 

the consultations held so far, we have prepared a draft outline for the scope, format and programme of the 

High-level Dialogue, which we are sharing with this letter. 

 

The next meeting will take place on Monday, 22 May 2023 from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. in 

Conference Room 2. The aim of this meeting will be to present the draft outline for the scope, format and 

programme of the High-level Dialogue and to hear your views on the draft. The meeting will be webcast 

on UN Web TV. As announced during the consultations with Member States on 1 May, stakeholders will 

be invited to participate actively, following Member States’ interventions, in order to provide Member 

States with an opportunity to hear their views. 

 

We remain at the disposal of delegations and we look forward to your continued active participation 

and support. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

             

                     

             

                   

              

H.E. Mr Olivier Maes 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative of Luxembourg 

to the United Nations 

 

H.E. Ms Mathu Joyini 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative of South Africa 

to the United Nations 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers 

to the United Nations 

New York 


